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6:00 Registration and Social Hour 

7:00  Dinner 

8:00  Speaker & Raffle 

RSVP Paula Lindhout (818) 362-8886  or  

CLSA-la-membership@ Danielsonsurveing.com 

 $30 L.A. Chapter Members  with reservation 

$40 Member at the door, guests, or non-members 

Marie Callender’s 

14743 Ventura Blvd. 

Sherman Oaks, 91403 

(818) 788-3983 

34°09'07.12"N 118°27'17.06”W 

TG 561 J4 

Meetin
g 

Sponsor 

Thank You Captain Hernandez! 

The Chapter would like to thank 

April’s speaker Captain Vincent 

Hernandez, a 33 year veteran of 

the City of Los Angeles Fire De-

partment, for his excellent presen-

tation regarding personal protec-

tion equipment.  The informative 

meeting enabled us to visit an 

topic that is a vital in our profes-

sion, safe working conditions and 

the appropriate apparel .  Again 

Captain Hernandez, thank you 

very much. 

The Chapter would also like to 

thank April’s meeting sponsor, 

Absolute Accuracy, Inc. 

 

A word from the Chapter Committee.  Dinner RSVPs enable the Chapter to be better stewards of our money.   One of  the Chapter’s 

core function is to grant scholarships and the dinner meeting is a major contributor to the scholarship fund.  When a RSVP does not 

attend, the Chapter still must pay the venue for the number we guaranteed, resulting in additional expenditures for the Chapter and 

adversely effecting the scholarship program.  In efforts to keep your meeting cost within your budget,  please RSVP and please at-

tend otherwise our monthly meeting costs may  rise to compensate our expenditures.  Thank you. 
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A High Tide Raises All Hulls….. 
 

The age old question of how should a surveyor price a job. In these trying times I have seen a    
disturbing trend of lower pricing as surveyors try to pay the bills and keep employee's working. 
What is the cost to our profession if these pricing trends continue? 
 
As we all know, there are many variables to consider when evaluating the cost of the survey.       
Location of project, status of monumentation, terrain, what type of manpower and equipment will 
be needed, and scope of work are just a few issues to address. 
 
If pricing pressures continue, I am concerned that Land Surveyors will soon be thought of as  
tradesmen rather than Professionals.  Unless we uphold a higher standard of performance and     
demand a fair price for our professional services, we can expect a lower standard of living in the  
future. The clients we serve will not be receiving a suitable standard of work and we will be working 
harder for less return. It should be noted that the liability we incur remains the same. 
 
The following are the minimum cost factors that should be considered in a proposal: 
 
Project research, contract negotiations, overhead and administration, field work, field work analysis 
and drafting, professional oversight and review, reproduction and delivery of final product, follow up 
and client consulting, recording/ revisions of required documents, long term liability, equipment re-
placement and maintenance and, last but not least, profit. 
 
More than often the inexperienced estimator will only consider field work and drafting time in their 
analysis of the job, which ultimately leads to unprofessional work ethics in the effort to try and turn 
a profit or break even if dramatically under priced. There are no shortcuts to providing  a           
professional job. 
 
Moon lighters and low ballers must consider the damage they are doing to the profession. Not only 
are these low cost surveys degrading the profession but are giving the public we serve a distorted 
view of what is involved with a proper survey.  They are also dishonoring themselves in the eyes of 
their fellow professionals. At the end of the day, we must all consider the years of experience, hard 
work and study it takes to become a Professional Land Surveyor in the State of California. 
 
We must honor our expertise and that of our fellow professionals by resisting the vicious cycle of 
under pricing our valuable services. In closing, take a moment to consider how your professional  
efforts will be remembered…….honor yourself and your profession by raising the tide. 

A Word from our Treasurer Eric Bowman, PLS 
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The CLSA Education Foundation now has an Auction Website. This website 

allows us to buy and sell equipment, books, and other items.  10% of the sales 

price of an item is deducted from the seller’s proceeds and contributed to the 

Education Foundation.  These funds help provide scholarships to land survey-

ing students. Registration is free. 

 

Visit the website at: http://auction.surveypath.org/index.php 

CLSA Auction Website 

Call for Information 

Any information or articles pertaining to surveying in Los Angeles County  are encouraged for 
publication in this newsletter.  Please feel free to provide content you think may be useful to 
other Chapter members.  For example: links to articles pertaining to interesting survey con-
tent, a correction or amplification to a previous newsletter article, or original content in the 
form of a letter to the editor, a comment,  or an idea for community consideration. 

Send this information to:  info@danielsonsurveying.com by the 25th of the month prior to the 
next month’s publication. 

 

Your 

Ad 

Here 

Thanks for the April prizes, 

Absolute Accuracy, Inc !!! Absolute Accuracy Inc. 

www.absoluteaccuracy.net 

Do you know that CLSA has a Professional Development Program?   Attending the monthly meetings is 
worth 1.5 hours per meeting toward your development. 

http://auction.surveypath.org/index.php


2011   L.A. Chapter 

Membership: 

$30     Corporate 

$20     Associate or Affiliate 

$10     Student 

 

2011 State CLSA Mem-

bership Benefits:  

Annual Conference and Seminars 

California Surveyor Magazine 

Publications, News and Legislative 

updates 

Education Foundation 

National and Regional Representation  

/ Liaisons 
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The link to the Chapter 

homepage on the State web-

site is:  

http://

www.californiasurveyors.org

/chapter_detail.asp?ch= 

Committee Chairpersons 

Committee Chairpersons: 

Jay Seymour / Education  

Professional Land Consultants 

plcsurveying@msn.com 

 

Paula Lindhout / Membership 

Danielson Surveying 

clsa-la-

membership@danielsonsurveying.com 

 

Steve Steinhoff / Hollywood 

Rover Editor 

County of L A — Survey/Mapping &     

Property Mgmt 

ksteinhoff82@att.net 

 

David Hobbs / PPC 

City of Glendale 

dhobbs@ci.glendale.ca.us 

 

vacant / Gov. Liaison 

Membership in 2011    

Paula Lindhout, Membership Chair  

How about membership in CLSA 

LA Chapter? Show your support 

for the passion of your life 

through local chapter meetings 

and involvement with state wide 

issues through the Los Angeles 

Chapter and State CLSA.  We have 

a committed group of individuals 

who are working within the Ex-

ecutive Committee to bring to you 

the best meetings of information 

that pertains to your industry.   

Get involved and join today!! 

 

2011 EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 

Officers: 

Mark Danielson / President 

Danielson Surveying 

info@danielsonsurveying.com 

 

David Hobbs / President-Elect 

City of Glendale 

dhobbs@ci.glendale.ca.us 

 

Theresa Strazzella / Secretary 

City of Los Angeles (Retired) 

tstrazzella@gmail.com 

 

Erik Bowers / Treasurer 

Jack Little Company 

erikbowers@sbcglobal.net 

 

State Representatives: 

Diane Wells   

Cal Trans 

diane.wells@dot.ca.gov 

Stephen Hughey 

Land Design Consultants Inc. 

shughey@ldcla.com 

Jay Seymour 

Professional Land Consultants 

plcsurveying@msn.com 

Mark Price 

City of Glendale 

mprice@ci.glendale.ca.us 
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Joint Meeting with ... 

Los Angeles / Desert / Riverside‐San Bernardino CLSA Chapters !! 

Speaker will be our 2012 State President—Frank Lehman 

 RSVP by  06/20/11 @ NOON to:  

 Paula Lindhout at 818.362.8886 or clsa‐la‐membership@danielsonsurveying.com 

(if you call and leave a message — please leave you number and email address for updates as they become 

available) 

We are having to guarantee (pay for) at least 35 people for this meeting. Space may be limited. 

Preliminary dinner cost:  $40 per person. 

 

 

June Meeting Thursday Ȥ June 23rd 

(Note this is NOT the 1st Thursday) 

Pomona Mining Company 

1777 Gillette Rd  Pomona, 91768 

(909) 623-3515 

34° 04'30.78"N        117°46'44.86"W 

TG 600 E6/7 
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If you don’t have a twitter account and might need one for Los An-
geles County  tweets,  

https://twitter.com/signup 

Or click here for hyperlink 

Why 140 characters? 

Short Message Service (SMS = texting on your phone) limits each 
message to 160 characters. Twitter takes that limit and reserves 20 
characters for your username, leaving you 140 characters to play 
with. 

Save the Date! 
CLSA/NALS Conference 2012  
March 23-28, 2012 
Silver Legacy Resort & Casino 
Reno, Nevada 
 

Need a  account after all? 

 

AYSO may be looking for volunteers to lay out soccer fields - A 
wonderful event to introduce children and parent to the world of 
surveying!!   Let’s discuss at the dinner meeting. 
 

https://twitter.com/signup
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CLSA has mailed letters to both Senator Boxer and Feinstein and asks that you send 
the sample letter below to your local representative.  

 
CLICK HERE TO FIND YOUR LOCAL REPRESENTATIVE 
 

CLICK HERE TO DOWNLOAD SAMPLE LETTER 

CLSA, along with other surveying associations and representatives of a wide variety 

of other industries, has joined the Coalition to Save Our GPS. The Coalition was 

formed to resolve a serious threat to the reliability and viability of the Global             

Positioning System (GPS). To safeguard GPS, the Coalition seeks a number of   

remedies from the Federal Communications Commission (FCC), which recently 

granted a waiver to a company called LightSquared that allows them to repurpose the 

satellite spectrum immediately neighboring that of the GPS. LightSquared plans to 

transmit ground-based radio signals that would be one billion or more times more 

powerful as received on earth than GPS's low-powered satellite-based signals,        

potentially causing severe interference impacting millions of GPS receivers - including 

those used by the land surveying community. 

HELP SAVE OUR GPS 

To the surveying community, 

Some of you may be aware of the current testing that the LightSquared Company is performing 
across America for their new 4G network, and the interference threat that it poses to the weaker 
GPS satellite signals directly adjacent on the broadband. This testing, according to the Las Vegas 
Sun yesterday, is beginning today in the Las Vegas area, and will continue for at least the next ten 
days. In other areas of the country where testing has been done, there have been several incidents 
of GPS failure due to this network’s operations. I think you all should be aware, as so much of sur-
vey’s performance for your various projects is based on GPS availability for time constraints and cost
-savings. We hope not to experience difficulty; I am just letting you know that the possibility exists. 

 This has been an on-going battle between the FCC and the FAA, among others. Many GPS depend-

ant groups have been strongly objecting to this since the beginning of the year, including the Na-
tional Society of Professional Surveyors (NSPS). Even Homeland Security is concerned, which we 
hope will put an end to this particular 4G venture. GPS now affects so many parts of American life 
that we hope to prevail. 

Paul Burn, P.L.S.           

NSPS Governor for Nevada 

https://writerep.house.gov/writerep/welcome.shtml
http://www.californiasurveyors.org/PDFs/Save%20Our%20GPS/Sample%20Letter%20for%20Members%20RE%20LightSquared%20GPS%20Issue.doc
http://www.saveourgps.org/
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http://www.nv-landsurveyors.org/documents/91_gpsinterference.pdf 

 Hello everyone, 

Most of you are aware of a current issue related to a threat to GPS use from 
a recent FCC action that would allow a company called LightSquared to   
expand its use of terrestrial broadband. 

ACSM has been active in this debate, filing a statement with FCC and par-
ticipating in the Save Our GPS Coalition. 

I am sending to you a “sample” letter sent by the NSPS Governor from    
Virginia David Holland to U. S. Senator Jim Webb (D-VA). 

http://www.nv-landsurveyors.org/
documents/90_lightsquaredconcernstosenatorwebb.doc 

Please share this letter with your members, and ask them to customize it as 
they see fit for contact with their respective U. S. Senators and U. S. Repre-
sentatives about this issue. 

Please tell your members to contact: 

 ACSM Government Affairs Chairman John Matonich 
(jmatonich@rowepsc.com), ACSM Government Affairs Consultant Laur-
ence Socci (laurence@theclagroup.com) , or me (curtis.sumner@acsm.net) 
with questions about this issue. 

 Thank you very much for your help. 

Curt 

Curt Sumner, LS  

Executive Director, American Congress on Surveying and Map-
ping (ACSM)  

curtis.sumner@acsm.net  

 

 

http://www.nv-landsurveyors.org/documents/91_gpsinterference.pdf
http://www.nv-landsurveyors.org/documents/90_lightsquaredconcernstosenatorwebb.doc
http://www.nv-landsurveyors.org/documents/90_lightsquaredconcernstosenatorwebb.doc
mailto:jmatonich@rowepsc.com
mailto:laurence@theclagroup.com
mailto:curtis.sumner@acsm.net
mailto:curtis.sumner@acsm.net
http://www.saveourgps.org/?utm_campaign=SOGPS_banner_125x125b&utm_source=http:/californiasurveyors.org&utm_medium=banner&utm_content=bannerlink


 

 

 

 

Research, Recovery, Remonumentation, Rec-

ordation AND Double Monumentation 

Speaker: Steve Parrish, PLS 
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PRESENTS 

September 16 ,2011 

Radisson Ontario Airport 

Ontario, CA 

September 23, 2011 

Crown Plaza 

Concord, CA 

For more information:  

Ontario Online Registration 

http://www.californiasurveyors.org/eventRegistration.asp?cseid=57 

  

Concord Online Registration 

http://www.californiasurveyors.org/eventRegistration.asp?cseid=84 

  

Complete PDF 

http://www.californiasurveyors.org/PDFs/Events/2011ParrishWkshp.pdf 

http://www.californiasurveyors.org/eventRegistration.asp?cseid=57
http://www.californiasurveyors.org/eventRegistration.asp?cseid=84
http://www.californiasurveyors.org/PDFs/Events/2011ParrishWkshp.pdf

